EC Minutes 21-JAN-10
Present: B. Barish, E. Paterson, M. Ross, P. Garbincius, M. Harrison, B. Foster, N. Walker, JP Delahaye, K. Yokoya, A. Yamamoto, T. Tauchi, M. Hronek (sec)

No Guests

Public Minutes:

· Please review the AAP comments. 

Announcements:

· FALC Meeting

· Meeting took place in Mumbai on 1/18/10.  Presentations by J. Bagger as new ILCSC chair and M. Spiro on the CERN expansion are attached. 

· CERN expansion and recognizing Super LHC as a global project was discussed. It was recognized that at this time ILC is the only global project. 
· Governance talk was given by Brian.  He will meet with M. Spiro in Paris next week and they will work with R. Heuer on a document on governance for the next FALC meeting. 

· FALC is on board with our technical design and our plans through 2012. They are becoming engaged in these issues as well as governance. 

· Next meeting will be in June at CERN.

Action Items:

· PAC  

· Deferred

· Physics Questions

· Article was circulated written by Jim Brau for the Newsline this week. 

· Information is still needed and follow up with A. Seryi on 
· lower energy running at the Z0 will be done by Brian. 

Reports:

· Beijing LCWS10

· Organizational issues that need to be addressed:

· Registration

· Registration payment

· Visa letters

· Outline for parallel sessions is almost ready and is following the format of LCWS08. 

· A strategy for the meeting is needed and a face to face EC has been requested by Marc. Two dates have been given and Max will follow up. A date will be determined quickly to assist with scheduling travel. 

· CERN ECFA 2010
· Organizing committee has met. 

· With is the best way to have a joint workshop with CLIC but still get the work of the ILC done. How do we combine normal work and CLIC interactions? Plenary sessions will be joint but plans need to be made for parallel sessions. 
· Governance

· Brian met with LCSGA and presented the ILC view of governance to the committee. Barry also talked to Maury and related the governance discussion from the FALC meeting. He encouraged LCSGA that any info they have could be useful and sharing that with us before the next FALC meeting in June could be useful. 

· CLIC/ILC Collaboration

· Marc and JPD met at CERN during the DR workshop and a report will be put together from this discussion and distributed.

· There is a need of a peer review of the CLIC costs. A draft of the conceptual design should be finished by November, 2010. The detector report will come a few months later. All will be needed for the June 2011 meeting of the CERN council. 

· Peer review discussion needs to start and plans be made. How much responsibility does is the ILC willing to take? A previous discussion said the ILC would refrain from validation; more comment and suggestion would be our responsibility. This discussion will continue. 

· Joint statement was signed by J. Bagger and K. Peach. It will be a topic of the director’s corner in the upcoming weeks.

PM Report and Resources:
· Resources

· Asia – no news

· EU – no news
· Americas:

· May have some news about FY11 funding in early February. No real issues are expected.

· PM Report

· Report of S1 global is a very good development.

· Beijing outline is almost ready. Our emphasis will be on a review of the R&D design. Mission statement and rooms will be available soon.
AAP Discussion:

· Barry to participate in AAP telecon 1/22. Main issues seem to be mgmt/change control and power issue.
· There was a general discussion of the recent AAP review.  Topics included the relative priority of cost reduction measures, configuration control, the GDE timeline, and input from the experimental program.  The EC decided to wait until the AAP final report was received before making any detailed response to the review.  Barry agreed to raise some questions with the AAP in the scheduled call the following day.
